
 

City of Lambertville 

PennEast Pipeline Committee of the City of Lambertville 

Lambertville, NJ 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION AND CERTIFIED MAIL 

  

December 5, 2016 

Kimberly Bose, Secretary 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20426 

Re: Comments on REVISED Draft EIS Docket CP15-558-000 – Proposed PennEast 

Pipeline Project 

  

Dear Ms. Bose: 

 

Route modifications and additional information submitted recently by PennEast 

on November 23rd and 28th provide insufficient time to address these changes. For 

example, heavy haul routes that directly affect our City of Lambertville were submitted 

to the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) on November 23 with the latest 

comment period closing December 5th – giving just 5 business days to analyze these 

impacts. This is unacceptable and appears to be deliberately evasive. This process does 

not afford our residents and businesses the opportunity to appropriately review the 

information and prepare a comment. To ensure all engaged parties have the opportunity 

to respond to the data PennEast has been asked to provide by FERC within 20 days (or 

justify a delay), we respectfully request an extension to the comment period to at least 

30 days after PennEast has provided final responses to FERC’s Environmental 

Information Request from November 7th, 2016.  

Once again, we urge you to extend the comment period to at least 30 days after 

PennEast responds in full to FERC’s Environmental Information Request of November 

7th, 2016 to give engaged intervenors an opportunity to comment on the most recent 

changes.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

The Pipeline Committee of the City of Lambertville 


